Sao Paulo’s second airport to regain
international status... for nine days
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For the first time in over twenty years, the city’s second airport, SBSP/Congonhas, will be open
to international flights, from 9-18th March 2018.

This is happening as the World Economic Forum on Latin America 2018 will be taking place in Sao Paulo
from Mar 13-15, and as space is limited at the main airport, SBGR/Sao Paulo International, the authorities
think they’ll need extra space for attendees’ aircraft. So at SBSP/Congonhas, only BA/GA will be accepted,
and nothing larger than 737BBJ / A319AC).

This will also serve as a trial period to check if the airport could regain its international status on a
permanent basis. Scheduled international flights stopped operating from Cogonhas back in 1985, and the
airport finally lost its international status in 2008.

The airport’s runways were resurfaced last resurfaced back in 2007, but were not extended because of the
rapid growth of Sao Paulo, which has now completely surrounded the airport. The longest runway is 1940
meters, and the airport is open from 07-23 local time, seven days a week.
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